
THE VOICE 
St. John the Baptist Catholic School 

Dear St. John’s Families, 
Our Father Daughter Dance this past Saturday evening was a big hit.  The dads and 
daughters had a wonderful time dancing and playing games. We have some very 
good hula hoopers here at SJB. A great big thank you 

to Jenny Sheppard and Mary 
Melgoza for heading the 
dance committee and thank 
you to Tiffany Hershelman for 
taking the photos of the dads 
and daughters.   
 

Our Ash Wednesday liturgies were very special.  Our students learned about prayer, 
fasting and alms giving.  Fr. Damien explained to them fasting can be giving up some 
food that they especially like, but it can also be fasting from using unkind words, or 
playing with a student that they never play with.  We will continue to learn about 
how to have a successful Lent. Additionally during our Lenten journey these 40 days 
the Class of 2023 has organized a 40 Days for Life activity.  Each of our classes will say 
a decade of the rosary each day and as they complete their rosaries they will add to 
our display creating tiles of the completed rosaries.  It will be located at the end of 
the junior building at the back of the grotto.  Additionally we will be saying the 
Memorare together each day at morning prayers. 

 

Remember, O most gracious Virgin Mary, that never was it known that anyone who 
fled to thy protection, implored thy help, or sought thy intercession was left unaided. 
Inspired with this confidence, we fly unto thee, O Virgin of virgins, my Mother; to 
thee do we come; before thee we stand, sinful and sorrowful. O Mother of the Word 
Incarnate, despise not our petitions, but in thy mercy hear and answer us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
A Girls Basketball Congratulations 

A big congratulations to our A girls basketball team.  On Thursday night at Rosary 
High School they defeated St. Anne School  They are 
the Parochial Athletic League girls basketball  
champions for the third year in a row.  What a dynasty 
our girls have built.  A special thank you to Mrs. 
Michele Santos and Joey Santos for coaching our team. 
We are very proud of our girls.  At every game they 
exhibit Christian attitude, good sportsmanship and 
teamwork. 
                (Continued Next page) 

CALENDAR 
 

Monday 2/27 
Spirit Monday 

 

Tuesday 2/28 
Miguel's Jr. Dine Out Night 
 

 

Wednesday 3/1 
Auxiliary Board Meeting 

7:00PM in the Hall 
 

Smoothies at the Gate $5 
 

 

Thursday 3/2 
Seussical Traveling Show 

8:30 & 9:15 

 

Friday 3/3 
Early Dismissal 
 

No Meat 
 

Fish Fry 5:00 — 8:30PM 

 

 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

3/13—3/16  
Parent Teacher Conferences  

Early Dismissal Monday 

through Thursday 

 

3/17  
No School 

 
 

 

2/24/23 



STATIONS OF THE CROSS on the FRIDAYS OF LENT in the church.  

Please join this beautiful Lenten devotion on February 24 and  March 3, 10, 17, 24, 31. 

6:30 pm - Vietnamese           

7:45 pm – English (Spanish texts available) 

ALU

MNI 

Morning Drop Off 
The Drive-Through Line Closes at 7:50 

The Walk-in gate closes at 7:53 so that  

students will be in their line,  

ready to begin Morning Prayer,  

by 7:55 at the latest. 
 

If you are later than 7:53 you will  

have to enter through the Front Office.  
 

This applies to TK – 8th grade.   

No exceptions. 
 

Thank you! 

 

 

From the Eucharist comes strength to live the Christian life and  
zeal to share that life with others.        St. John Paul II 

4th Grade Retreat 
  

Our 4th graders had a very special retreat on friday afternoon.  Sr. Gemma and  
Sr. Josephine led the retreat.  The students spent time in prayer and reflection and 
also having fun with their friends making posters.  The topic of our retreat was 
“Using Our Bodies for Good”.  The students finished the afternoon celebrating  
adoration and benediction led by Fr. Damien. Thank you to Mr. Tony for assisting  
Father.  
 

      +Together in Christ 
      Mrs. Viles and Father Damien 

Lunchtime Rule Reminder 

 

Please remember that Parents may not  

bring in forgotten lunches. If a student  

has forgotten his or her lunch, he or  

she will need to get an ‘emergency’ lunch  

from Mr. Eric / Ngo Simple Foods.  

The family will be billed 

$6.00  Please talk to your 

children so that they know 

the procedure.  

Thank you! 



 

 

Spirituality 
PRAYER BASKET 

“Were you to ask what are the means of overcoming temptations, I would answer: The first means is prayer; the second is  

prayer; the third is prayer; and if you should ask me a thousand times, I would repeat the same.” St. Alphonsus Liguori 

 

2nd Thursday of Lent Morning Decade! 

Come, join us this Thursday, the second Thursday of Lent immediately after morning announcements! We meet in the grotto 

with Fr. Damien to pray a decade of the Rosary for our students, faculty, families, and any special intentions.  If you haven’t 

joined us before this is a perfect time to do it, everyone is welcome!   

 

Prayer Basket: 

This week let us lift our prayers for the intentions of:  Mrs. Yvette Itano, Music Program Director 

 

We pray for God’s blessings on the families of: 

Jonah, Micah, and Oliver Nguyen; Leanna Nguyen; Maximus Nguyen; Tra-My Nguyen; Madeleine and Sophie Niven;  

Summit Noble; Kevin O’Hara; Evelyn and Millicent Oldham; Silas and Simeon Oliver; Mason Oppedisano;  

Julian and Nico Orlandini; Marcos Oseguera; Katalina Osorio and Lucas Pacheco. 

 

Special Intentions: 

 We pray for a fruitful Lenten Season. 

 We pray for all those in our SJB community who are currently battling cancer. 

 We pray for all unborn babies and their mothers, most especially those here in our school and parish. 

 We also pray for all those special intentions included in our prayer basket and in our hearts. 

 

Prayer During Lent 

O God, I offer myself to you. Without a doubt, I know I am nothing without you. Lord, allow me to live for you and to always 

walk in your will and your way. So many times I permit the distractions and temptations of this world to lead me astray. I want 

to lose my life for your sake and for the sake of the Gospel. In doing so I hope to gain heaven. Please, God, live in me so that I 

may live for you. (from Lent and Easter Wisdom from St. Alphonsus Liguori by Fr. Maurice J. Nutt) 

 

Your Special Intentions 

Do you have a special intention you’d like our SJB community to join you in prayer for?  If so, please email Suzanne Mello @ 

daveandsuz5to2@gmail.com and your request can be added to this Spirituality Insert in the weekly bulletin. 

SJB School Mission Statement 

In the noble tradition of Catholic education, with 

Christ as teacher and guide, in pursuit of knowledge 

and Truth, St. John the Baptist Catholic School  

prepares the way for students to embrace the  

fullness of God’s love in this world and in Heaven. 

mailto:daveandsuz5to2@gmail.com


 
 

This is a saying from St. Augustine, but it is an idea from Scripture. Jesus prayed  
at the Last Supper that we would all be one as He and the Father are One. 
 

Cor = Heart. The heart is where we choose good, where we choose to love. It is the 
center of our being. 
 

Unum = One. To be one means to be united. We share our life together in peace be-
cause we are brothers and sisters in Christ, children of the One Father. 
 

Deum = God.  Only in God do we become truly ourselves. Only in God can we be one. 

February Cor unum in Deum One heart in God. 





Hello SJB Family, Students & Faculty! 

Please join us in our NCAA March Madness SJB Bracket  

Challenge. 50% of proceeds will go to SJB! Here is the link to join 

or log in from last year. See all details in the image above. Please 

be sure to venmo Casey for your bracket entries by the deadline, 

Thursday 3/16/23 8:00 AM.  

We look forward to you joining us in the BIG DANCE! 


















